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SEPTEMBER 8, 2013 SPEAKER 
 

 
 

   BETH KEPHART  
 

Memoir is a deeply personal undertaking—

an art that inevitably enlightens and provokes. 

As a five-time memoirist and teacher of creative 

nonfiction at the University of Pennsylvania, 

National Book Award finalist Beth Kephart sees 

memoir writing every day—and wants to help 

aspiring writers everywhere fashion lasting and 

meaningful truths. Kephart is the author of 

Handling the Truth: On the Writing of Memoir 

(Gotham Books, August 6, 2013, Paperback 

Original, eBook), which offers timely insight 

into the process of writing and creating a 

memoir, as well as the consequences of telling 

the truth. For more information, go to 

www.redwoodwriters.org. 
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ATTENTION! 
 

The September 8 meeting will not be in 

the Empire Room. It will be in the 

Courtyard Rooms behind the pool. Parking 

is available in the back. If you enter through 

the front, walk back toward the restaurant 

and then out the double doors.  

 

Redwood Writers Library Open Mic 

Share Your Harvest Stories 

 
Date: Sept.  21, 2013           Time: 2:00-4:00 p.m.  

Place: Sonoma Valley Regional Library, 755 West  

           Napa St., Sonoma. 
 

This event is open to the public. The first half of the 

event is reserved for RWC members.  Open mic is 

limited to five minutes per person. Please be courteous 

by observing the time limit. Readers and listeners 

welcome. Hosted by RWC member Tami Casias. Sign 

up by emailing rwlibrary@redwoodwriters.org. 
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First Place        
 

Simona Carini 

The Egg Slicer 
 

Second Place  
 

Jan Edwards  

Crimes of Passion  

 

 

 
 

Congratulations to all the winners of the memoir contest..  For the Official flyer, including the first place 

story, please see the flyer at the end of the newsletter.   

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you enjoy writing poetry?  If so, the Poetry Contest is just for you.  Poems must be 32 lines or less.  All 

poems must be previously unpublished.  No online or self-published poems will be accepted. Residents of 

Sonoma, Napa,  Marin, Solano, Lake and Mendocino counties are eligible to enter. Winners will be 

announced at the January 12, 2014 Redwood Writers meeting. For more information, see the flyer at the end 

of the newsletter. 

                Welcome New Registration Chair Leanne Smith! 

 

New Registration Chair Leanne Smith volunteers her time as assistant editor and 

reporter for the Oakmont News, a semimonthly newspaper for more than 4,000 

residents of the Oakmont community. She is also working on a novel for middle-

school students. Previous experience includes working at a well-known corporate PR 

firm and serving as editor of an employee communications newsletter. Smith and her 

husband moved from Southern California to Santa Rosa two years ago. 

Third Place 
 

Elspeth Benton 

Gulf Stream 

Honorable Mention 
 

Betsy Graziani Fasbinder 

Technicolor Uncle 
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Reading aloud is nerve-wracking, scary and 

wonderful. Nothing makes your writing better than 

reading aloud to a live audience. You can hear them 

sigh, fidget, laugh, and clap. You can hear where 

your writing sings and where it sounds clunky. 

People may come up to you after and tell you how 

much they appreciate your work. And people may 

just leave. Ignore them. They are not worth 

worrying about. 

The more you do it, the better you get at both 

reading and writing. My book, Point Reyes Sheriff's 

Calls would not have ever come to life, had I not 

started reading aloud a little over two years ago.  
 

1. Check out the space before reading, especially 

the lighting to make sure you can read your 

manuscript.  

2. If you need to use big font to read, do so. Stand 

at the mic during the break to see how it feels. 

3. Make eye contact. Roam across the audience 

while you read and engage everyone. 

4. Slow down and read slowly. Use pauses.  

Pauses are very important.  Enunciate and speak 

clearly. 

5. Use your full voice. For women, pitch low and 

resonant. Don't go high. 

6. Do not use paper clips, staples, or folded paper. 

Have all pages loose and numbered. 

7. Pay attention to timing. 150 words is a minute, 

and 750 words is five minutes. Don't go over the 

time limit, as it makes the host cranky and ruins 

the time for all following readers. 

8. Read your dialogue as it was written.  

9. Paint a picture with your words. 

10. Stand straight. Do not fidget. Stay close to the 

mic. 

11. Listeners want to hear every word. Practice in 

front of someone, not your mirror. 

12. Do NOT edit as you go along. The work will 

stand on its own. 
 

 
 

Kathy Andrew 

Roger Lubeck 

Carol Venolia 

Barbara Colley 

Donna Shadowens-Bertram 

Larry Bertram 

Briahn Kelly-Brennan 
 

Twelve Things to 

Remember When Reading 

at Open Mics 

By Susanna Solomon  

 

Members, please note: As of the end of 

August, Redwood Writers no longer has a credit 

card machine. If you would like to purchase 

merchandise at meetings and events, please 

come prepared to pay with check or cash.   

What's just around the corner? 
 

The annual Sonoma County Book Festival, of 

course! This annual event takes place on 

Saturday, September 21, 2013 from 10:00 a.m. 

to 4:00 p.m. at the Santa Rosa Junior College 

Campus, Bertolini Student Center, Doyle 

Library and Student Quad. Please see the article 

on Page 8 by David Ramirez, RWC Chair for 

the Sonoma County Book Festival. Also, the 

festival schedule can be found at 

http://www.socobookfest.org/festival-schedule/  
 

Rest in Peace Elmore Leonard 
 

A RWC member suggested we put 

something in the newsletter about Elmore 

Leonard, who was a prolific author who penned 

the 10 Rules of Writing.  

The Press Democrat wrote a wonderful 

article  on Elmore Leonard, who passed away on 

August 21 at 87.  You can read the article at 

http://www.pressdemocrat.com/article/20130820

/wire/130829994.    

You can find Elmore Leonard's 10 Rules of 

Writing, with detailed explanation, at 

http://www.ksdk.com/news/article/394179/71/El

more-Leonards-10-rules-of-writing- . 
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CWC 2013 Picnic and Jack London Award Ceremony 
 

By Elaine Webster – CWC Representative  

 

Excitement permeated Oakland on the weekend of July 20 and 21 as CWC members assembled from 

around the state to celebrate its history and volunteers.  The fun began at 1:00 pm at the Fire Circle in 

Joaquin Miller Park with the annual picnic and LitCake competition.  The location has special historical 

significance for the California Writers club as the exact spot that author, Jack London, poet George Sterling, 

California’s first poet laureate Ina Coolbrith and other writers gathered in the early 1900s to eat, drink and 

read their writing. These meetings led to the formation of the California Writers Club. You can read more 

about Joaquin Miller Park and its association with CWC on the NorCal Group website, 

http://www.cwcnorcalwriters.org/local-history/. 

The LitCake competition encourages old-fashioned fun by challenging attendees to submit a decorated 

cake with a literary theme. This year’s grand prize winner was Hal, the talking cake, from 2001: A Cake 

Odyssey and was designed by Kristin Caven of the Berkeley branch.  I was thrilled to receive an honorary 

“Golden Fork” award for my Sail On cupcakes—19 in all, one for each branch, complete with logo 

embellished sails floating on a blue sea.  

The highlight of the picnic is the open mic, when we mimic our founders and read our work to each 

other. This year with over fifty attendees, many took the stage to share literary tidbits. The opportunity to 

meet, hear and celebrate with other branch members in this unique setting is one not to be missed.  

The CWC Central Board meets twice a year to handle the business end of running the club. Every other 

year, in July, a portion of time is allotted to the presentation of the Jack London Service Awards. The 

purpose of this award is simple: to honor outstanding volunteer service by an individual at each California 

Writers Club branch. As described in the CWC Central Board’s Policies and Procedures, the merit of the 

award is in service, independent of writing achievements. The Jack London Service Award and the Ina 

Coolbrith Award honoring service at the state level are considered the highest honors bestowed upon a 

member by CWC. This year’s honoree from Redwood Writers was Linda Loveland Reid. Thank you, Linda 

for all you have done and continue to do for our branch.  

To view the 40
th

 Anniversary Jack London Award Brochure go to the Jack London Awards Menu on the 

CWC NorCal Group website. http://www.cwcnorcalwriters.org/40th-anniversary-jack-london-awards-july-

21-2013-oakland-california/.  

 

 

Our own Linda Loveland Reid after receiving the Jack London 

Award at the July 20, 2013 picnic! We also awarded Linda the award 

at the September meeting. Congratulations to Linda a million times 

over!  

 

 

 

Four Redwood Writer 

members enjoyed the 

picnic. From left to right: 

Robbi Sommers Bryant, 

Elaine Webster, Linda 

Loveland Reid, and Blake 

Webster.   
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VICE-PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

Platform? 

By Sandy Baker   
 

Platform is mandatory, say agents, publishers, and workshop presenters. 

And it better be impressive. Without one, you will not be heard or read. You 

will not be taken seriously by a traditional publisher or even represented by an 

agent. Build one, they insist, and begin even before you’re published. 

So, what is this elusive “platform”? Fans. Friends. Followers. Thousands of 

them.  Really! It’s who you are, what you do, and what makes you unique. 

It’s your brand. And it’s your ability to establish your brand, your name, and the value of your 

compelling message (your book). It’s your ability to stand (on your metaphoric platform) above everyone 

else and get noticed in a competitive world. If your platform is strong, you will build up your contacts, 

customers, and prospects—and they in turn will become your unpaid promoters. 

You can probably see where this leads. You understand the concept, but it’s the getting there that’s the 

challenge. You’re right. I get it, but I’m still not where I’d like to be, despite the fact that I blog, have a 

website, do Facebook, Twitter, Pinterest, and Linked-In. 

But I can say without equivocation, it’s my membership in Redwood Writers that has helped me reach 

this point. The BAIPA (Bay Area Independent Publishers Assn.) has provided enormous support as well. 

Five years ago I happened upon a monthly meeting being held at Copperfield’s in Montgomery Village. 

Verna Dreisbach, a popular agent, presenter and friend to RW, was the speaker. It may have been from her I 

first heard the term platform. I was clueless. Later at the Sonoma County Book Fest, I spoke with someone 

about writing. She said, “Join Redwood Writers. They’ll help you.” I did. They did. Still do. 

If you’re feeling stuck or don’t understand a writing, marketing, or publishing term, ask someone. Read 

a book. Attend a workshop. Go to a conference. Don’t let your RW membership or attendance at meetings 

go to waste. Grill the authors selling their books behind the tables. Press for answers. Never give up. 

Now, as a teaser, I’ll toss out some of the topics to be included in our RW conference next April 26: 

How to Create Book Trailers; Navigating the Alphabet Soup of Legalese for Writers; Packaging Yourself; 

Judging a Book By Its Cover; Publishing Pathways: Smashwords v. CreateSpace; Building Your Non-

Fiction Book (non-memoir), and First Page (hmm, what could that be?). There will also be sessions on 

critique groups, setting, science fiction and fantasy, romance, dialog, social media, playwriting, and book 

proposals. 

Is there a class specifically on “platform”? No, but if you choose four related conference sessions, you’ll 

get the idea. Then we’ll all know how to build one. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In late July, Redwood Writers Linda Loveland Reid and 

Jean Wong’s pieces were produced in Hilary Moore’s new 

Reader’s Theater group. The selections of eighteen pieces 

were fine tuned to give the audience an evening of pathos, 

comedy, and “lessons learned and unlearned.” Thanks 

Hilary, and we hope to see more of your great talent and 

creativity.  

  

Attached photo: Reader’s Theater writer Jean Wong along 

with Off the Page performers Carol Anderson and Pat 

Hayes.  –Jean Wong 
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MEMBER IN THE SPOTLIGHT 

Arletta Dawdy  
ar 

 
By Jeanne Jusaitis  

 

Before Arletta Dawdy became an expert on the 

history of the Southwest, before she wrote the first 

two books of The Huachuca Trilogy, Huachuca 

Woman and By Grace, and even before she was a 

respected member of Redwood Writers, Arletta was 

a wife, mother and Social Worker. But even at an 

early age, Arletta knew that she loved words. 

Here, Arletta tells us of her life of writing:  

“Perhaps it was being seven years old and sitting at 

the kitchen table in Dover, NJ, being made to spell 

my list forwards and backwards that led me to a 

fascination with words. Or was it being an only 

child for nine and a half years, making up dramatic 

scenarios with diverse characters, languages and 

voices? An avid reader, the library was my safe 

haven where I scooped up five or six books each 

week in summer from early school days. Putting 

stories on paper seldom occurred to me. By high 

school, I struggled at the notion. My high school 

science teacher pushed me into a horrible, 

nineteenth century valedictory that I could now 

produce more true to the era. 

At Occidental College, my first Blue Book was 

barely a page and a half; I wasn't proud of that 

grade! Writing books or being an archaeologist 

were beyond me, I thought. Remembering Jane 

Addams' Twenty Years at Hull House, I turned to 

social work at San Francisco settlement houses. It 

was a challenging career working with girls' street 

gangs and developing services for unwed parents. A 

spirit of innovation prevailed in that setting. I spent 

twenty-two years in Child Protective Services, 

gathering much material that I choose not to write. 

 

Short stories and poems appeared in my 

forties; pieces I could do midst a strenuous career 

and an active family life. My late husband was 

from New Mexico and I'd already traveled 

extensively in the Southwest, as we continued to do 

with our children.  

A quiet meadow near Silver Creek in the 

Sierras offered meditation and inspiration. In fact, 

that setting is now the base of a contemporary 

novella. Nature nurtures my creativity and energy 

as little else can do. These visits to Southeast 

Arizona, and one-liners told by my brother-in-law, 

led to the Huachuca Trilogy. My published novels 

are the result of long years of refining my craft, 

persisting in the face of rejection, and receiving 

faith and encouragement from my family, friends 

and supportive writers.  

In the recent past, I have lived in the Southwest 

for research and will continue to return there.” 

Now, an active mother of an archeologist 

daughter and two writing grand daughters, Arletta 

is hard at work on #3 in the trilogy, Rose of Sharon. 

She credits Redwood members Marlene Cullen 

(editor), Blake Webster (book designer) and Kent 

Sorenson (cover design) for assistance in 

publishing her books. 

Whatever the future brings, we can thank 

Arletta for providing us with interesting 

perspectives of American history, more great reads, 

and for being a kind and talented friend. 

 
Dates to Remember  

.  
September 1, 2013:  Submission deadline for 

The Beat Goes On Anthology.   

September 21, 2013: Sonoma County Book 

Festival with the Redwood Writers Boot Camp.  

November 13, 2013:  Submission deadline for 

Light Inside Poetry Contest.  
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Poetry Place is now a regular feature in the newsletter. Each month a poem or two will be selected to 

be printed in the newsletter. Poems will be chosen based on the space available. Send one poem per 

person. Use 12 point Times New Roman font. Shorter poems work best. Send poems as a Word 

document and email to Juanita J. Martin, Acquisitions Editor. freelance@jmartinpoetwriter.com. 

**Note: Poems need to be sent by the 10
th

 of the month to be included in the following month’s issue. 

- Juanita Martin  
 

POETRY PLACE 
 

Semantics 

—Mary Lynn Archibald 

 
I think of you as porcelain, he says— 
All elegant 
And white 
Oh yes I see, she says— 
Brittle, cold, and bright. 
 
He sees her as a wonder of survival; 
Precious, dear. 
She sees herself as isolate— 
And him, too near. 
 
Although they’ve fooled around, it seems 
They’ve yet to really touch. 
I love you, he says rhetorically, 
And she says nothing much. 
 

Bear Lake, Idaho  
—Ana Manwaring  
 

Half dozing across miles of 

straw-colored chaparral in the back seat  

of an apple-green Ford “Woody”  

with the windows wide open.  

Snippets of my parents’ conversation 

blown back: “200 mile.. groceries.. 

pizza in the park.” The warm wind 

chasing their words 

into the camping gear stowed behind me. 

 

We were crowded and sticking to the plastic bench.  

My brother wedged between us sisters,  

his feet resting on the driveshaft hump. 

50 miles per hour seemed so fast  

as we motored across dusty plateaus, 

into dry canyons—red and crumbling, 

up and down the tarmac track   

rolling over hills stretching yellow 

under a water colored sky that 

corralled the rising and falling grass  

horizon to horizon. 

 

Soothed by the scent of hay and sage  

on the rush of the wind, I fell into a dream  

lush and soft as sweet tropical fruit.  

I became a flowing-haired Queen upon a sorrel horse  

bejeweled in sapphires, diamonds, gold, and 

turquoise—  

a watery jewel in the distance winked,  

catching my inward eye.  

 
I would wear such a gem  

as that nestled down this golden slope 

and offered up like the promise of heaven. 
 

Composing Rhymes is my Sin 
— Robert M. Shafer 

 
Composing rhymes is my sin 
Repetition is my closest kin 
 
I’m skating on ice very thin 
Hurrahs of praise I can’t win 
 
I quake during the abusive din 
What do they expect for a measly fin 
  
She tossed my love poems into her trash bin 
Her yappy wiener-dog bit me on my shin 
 
Heartbroken, I downed a bottle of cheap gin 
Dang it! No more musings from my pen! 
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The Sonoma County Book Festival for 2013 

will be the event that almost wasn’t. The Literary 

Arts Guild, organizers of this annual event, lacked 

the necessary financial resources required to host 

the festival.  But, thanks to the fund raising program 

Kickstarter, many of our Redwood Writer members 

along with local community supporters pledged the 

$10,000 needed to make this event possible.  

 Now, the question our RW members need to 

ask themselves? “Why should I attend?” The 

answer is found in Redwood Writers' motto 

‘Writers Helping Writers’. The Book Festival is 

well known for its objectives of encouraging 

reading and supporting our library systems. The 

Literary Guild has successfully accomplished these 

goals through a variety of literacy programs and 

special community events bringing together 

publishers, editors and authors to emphasize reading 

literacy and the enjoyment of reading.  

 Those are programs we can all get behind, but 

we recognize that none of this happens without the 

opportunity to learn the necessary writing skills so 

important to creating the literature we love and 

appreciate.  

Redwood Writers wholeheartedly supports the 

Book Festival. This venue provides an important 

opportunity for novice and experienced authors to 

come together to meet one another, share, network 

and learn.  Redwood Writers will offer, at no 

charge, the Redwood Academy, a series of 

workshops covering subjects such as writing for 

children, publishing, word craft, marketing, and 

grammar. For local published authors we provide an 

open MIC stage for selected writers to read an 

excerpt from their work, as part of our Redwood 

Reading Circle. The club will again host a Teen 

Poetry Slam, bringing together young poets from 

our local communities. Our members and 

prospective new members are encouraged to visit 

our Information Booths. 
 

A Word From  

David Ramirez  
 

Redwood Writer Chair for 

the Sonoma County Book 

Festival 2013 

The Book Festival also includes a host of 

exhibiting vendors and local organizations directly 

involved in the reading, writing and publishing 

world. And, let’s not forget that this event provides 

a showcase of our member authors to display and 

sell their literary accomplishments at various 

locations throughout the Festival. This year’s theme 

is ‘Love Your Fest’. Don’t let this opportunity pass 

you by. Mark your calendars. Invite your family and 

friends.   

See you at the Book Festival on September 21, 

2013 from 10:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. at the Bertolini 

Center. Doyle Library and Outside Quad.   
 

 
D A Ramirez, known to family and friends as David, 

is a native Californian. He grew up in Petaluma and 

has remained in Sonoma County most of his life.  

Graduated from CSU-Chico with a degree in 

Sociology and Political Science. Now retired, he 

enjoyed a successful business career centered on 

management development within the Insurance and 

Labor Industry.  Always an educator at heart, he has 

written countless internal operations effectiveness 

programs and procedural guidelines.  David is a 

political history explorer and a mature researcher 

with an emphasis on the Cold War era. He married 

his college sweetheart, has two daughters and three 

grandchildren, now lives in Santa Rosa with his wife 

and two irreverent cats.  

 

Natasha Yim  

Sonoma County Book Festival! 

 

September 21, 11:30 -11:35 a.m.: Natasha Yim 

will be teaching a half hour segment on writing 

for children at the Redwood Academy. She will 

also share her tips on writing compelling stories 

for children. 

 

September 21, 1:30-2:00 p.m.: Who is the more 

Dastardly or Misunderstood Dame—Cixi, The 

Dragon Empress or Catherine de Medici (from 

Goosebottom Books' The Thinking Girl's 

Treasury of Dastardly Dames series)? Authors 

Natasha Yim and Janie Havemeyer will present 

their characters' point of views on the children's 

stage. 
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My play, "Offing the Witness", has been selected for the Short+Sweet Malaysia ten 

minute theatre festival. It will be performed in mid to late October at the Kuala 

Lumpur Performing Arts Center in Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia. – Natasha Yim 
 

 

 

 

  

Dream, my urban fantasy/suspense is now a semi-finalist in the Kindle Book Review Best 

Books of 2013 Contest! – Robbi Sommers Bryant  
 

 

My mini-mystery story, "Up, Up, and Away," is a runner-up in the "Mysterious 

Photograph" contest sponsored by Alfred Hitchcock Mystery Magazine. My name 

and hometown (Sebastopol) will appear (along with the story that won) in the 

December 2013 issue of the magazine. –Louise J. Belle 
 

 

 

 
 

Join us to chat about your writing life, to listen to others, and to share resources and ideas. We meet in the 

Empire Room at the Flamingo Hotel every month at 1:00 p.m. before the general meeting. The goal of these 

free meetings is to further our craft. Topics include:  

 

 Process-more time, organization, methods, rejection 

 Publishing-traditional, e-publishing, self-publishing 

 Research-web, magazines, books, personal contacts  

 Genre-memoir, non-fiction, mystery, romance, science fiction and whatever you can suggest 

 Critique groups-this is the place to come if you are interested in forming or participating in 

new or existing groups. 

 

 

Facilitator Chair: Deborah Taylor-French writes a monthly column for The Sonoma 

County Gazette. She has published in The North Bay Business Journal, Changing Hurt 

to Hope 2011, and video scripts for Sonoma County Regional Parks. Her memoirs 

appear in five Redwood Writers' Vintage Voices. Deborah blogs for animal welfare and 

advocates for dog adoption at www.dogleadermysteries.com. Deborah Taylor-French 

may be contacted at dtfwriter@gmail.com. For time sensitive issues, Deborah prefers 

you contact her by Google Voice: (707) 536-1049. 
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Avoid Paying an Additional $20 for Membership 

 

Membership Dues are due on July first of each year, the beginning of our fiscal year. The standard renewal 

amount is $45. If your payment isn’t received by September 3, 2013, you will be dropped from the 

membership rolls. To continue, you will need to apply as a new member and pay $65. We now have a data 

base that drops all unpaid members automatically. If you plan to renew, go online and do it now—pretty  

please! Save your treasurer and membership chair extra work.—Karen McAuliffe, Redwood Writer 

Treasurer.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redwood Writers Open Mic Readings 
 

Featured Reader Nicole Griffin. 
 

Nicole Griffin teaches English at Diablo Valley College and 

holds an MFA in Poetry from Mills College. Her poems have 

appeared in What I Want from You, The Womanist, 580 Split, and 

Walrus. She is working on her first book of poems, The Body 

Remembers. 

Join us for camaraderie and coffee or tea. Please support the 

SoCo Coffee venue with a purchase. Open Mic Limited to five 

minutes per person. The Master of Ceremonies is Farrell Winter.  

Contact:  Abby Bogomolny at ever3009@gmail.com or Robin 

Moore at rockridge6532@comcast.net. For details visit our 

website: http://redwoodwriters.org or see the flyer at the end of the 

newsletter.  

Date:  Sat, September 28, 2013 

Time: 2:00 to 4:00 p.m., Early 

           sign up at 1:30.  First    

           come, first served.  

Place: SoCo Coffee, 1015 4th 

St,    

           Santa Rosa.  

 
 

Monday, September 9, 2013 from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. 
Gaia's Garden, 1899 Mendocino Ave., Santa Rosa 

 
Come and hear five authors read their books. Drop in or reserve space by 

calling (707) 544-2491 or emailing info@jeaneslone.com. $4.00 

minimum purchase.   

 

 
Tuesday, September 24, 2013 from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. 
Redwood Café, 8240 Old Redwood Highway, Cotati 

 
Come and hear Redwood Writer members published in the anthology 

read their work.  Drop in or reserve space by calling  (707)  889-3419 

or emailing monamech@gmail.com. 
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Louise J. Belle will be facilitating two new workshops this Fall! Each is a series of four Wednesday 

afternoons, 4:30-6:30 p.m. at the Songbird Community Healing Center, 8297 Old Redwood Highway, 

Cotati. The theme for October 2 - 23 is "Harvesting Ideas" (good for all forms and genres of fact and 

fiction). The theme for October 30 - November 20 is "Fun with Fiction" (welcoming everything from 

tiny flash fiction to that epic novel you want to write during National Novel Writing Month). Each series 

is $85 or $75 if registered and paid by September 10 (first series) or October 10 (second series). Please 

contact Louise at (707) 888-8739or nolimitswriting@nolimitswriting.com. 

The Redwood Writer now accepts ads for the newsletter. Business card size (2 by 3 ½) ads cost $25 

and double size (4 x 7) ads cost $50. All ads must be camera ready, and submitted as a jpeg or tif. No 

formatting assistance will be provided. All ads must be of interest to writers and writing-related. The 

Redwood Writer does not accept political, religious, or otherwise non-writing related ads.   

If you would like to place an ad, please submit both ad and payment via this online form: 

http://redwoodwriters.org/advertising-in-redwood-writer/. Any ads not of interest to writers or writing 

related will be rejected and your money returned. Ads are placed on a first come, first served basis only. 

Any ads submitted after the 15th of the month will be saved for the next newsletter. 

Writer's Forum of Petaluma Presents Melanie Thorne- Revealing Truth Through Fiction 
 

Date: September 19, 2013 

Time:  7:00 pm to 9:00 pm  

Place:  Petaluma Community Center, 320 No. McDowell Blvd. Petaluma 

Price:  $15 at the door 
 

Fiction holds the power to reveal deep truths, whether or not every detail in the story “really 

happened.” Life is messy, but it’s the writer’s job to shape the chaos of our lives into a narrative that 

captures the bigger truths—the emotional truths—in a compelling, readable package. Fiction allows us 

the freedom to fully explore those personal and universal truths without the limitations of what “really 

happened” and express them more clearly and cleanly. In this workshop, we will discuss how to craft 

interesting fiction that rings even truer than real life. Find out more about Melanie at 

www.melaniethorne.com, 
 

 

 

If you're in the market for critique groups, I will act as a clearinghouse for those looking to form groups. If 

you would like to find others for a group, or if you have one and want to add members, send me your e-

mail address and any information you want to include. Once I put you in contact with others with similar 

interests, you will be responsible for your own coordination of time and location. People meet in homes or 

cafes, or sometimes come up with other public spaces such as library meeting rooms. I have some 

experience with critique groups and can make recommendations as to methods that are optionally used. I 

highly recommend them! Please contact Marie Judson-Rosier at mariejudson@gmail.com. 
 




